

St. Charles Parish

PAUL J. HOGAN, PE COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT IV

May 13, 2009

Mr. R. H. "Buzzy" Wegner Dept. of Transportation & Development P.O. Box 9180 Bridge City, LA 70096-9180

Dear Mr. Wegner:

On January 5, 2009, Resolution No. 5606 was adopted by the St. Charles Parish Council requesting that the Department of Transportation and Development install "No Parking on Shoulder" signs on eastbound Highway 90 from the western property line of 15277 Highway 90 to the eastern property line of 15229 Highway 90. On January 14, 2009 a letter was received from Mr. Michael Stack informing us that our request had been forwarded to Mr. Steve Strength for further review. On March 25th, a member of the Council Staff spoke with you regarding this matter and you indicated that this would not be a problem and they would be placed shortly.

I have attached pictures for your review indicating the seriousness of shoulder parking in the specified area. I would appreciate any attention you could give to this matter and expedite the installation of the "No Parking on Shoulder" signs.

Your prompt attention to this request is appreciated.

Sincerely

PAUL J. HOGAN, PE

COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT IV

PJH/BJT179:ag

Office
St. Charles Parish
P.O. Box 302
Hahnville, LA 70057
(985) 783-5000
Fax: (985) 783-2067
http://www.st-charles.la.us

Residence

101 Cadow Street P.O. Box 250 Des Allemands, LA 70030 Phone: (985) 306-0085 Fax: (985) 306-0285

Cell: (504) 915-4116 Email: phogan@st-charles.la.us



